
 
NAPPO Conference Call/Meeting Report 

 
Expert Group: Phytosanitary Alert System (PAS) 

Location Conference Call 

Date 23 January 2014 

Chairperson Cynthia Landry 

Participants 

Ian McDonell (NAPPO) Rebecca Lee (NAPPO) Ignacio Baez (USDA) 

Steve Cote (CFIA) Abdullahi Ameen (CFIA) Ana Lilia Montealegre (SAGARPA) 

Sigrun Gulden (CFIA)   

Summary 

Project 1: Manage the NAPPO pest reporting system and work towards eliminating any 
duplication in reporting to the IPPC 

Consensus Canada, the US, and Mexico all confirmed that they have been posting the relevant 
OPRs on both sites. Canada has been posting each OPR on the IPP, linking back 
to the PAS. The US has been posting most OPRs on the IPP, linking back to the 
PAS. There have been no necessary notifications for a while from Mexico, but they 
are not having any issues with either system. Ana Lilia serves as the IPP editor for 
Mexico.  
 
PAS in relation to the IPP: Continue to consider options to reduce duplication of 
efforts between posting on the PAS and the IPP. 

Other subjects EPPO-IPP update 

Consensus In 2 weeks, NAPPO and EPPO will be meeting in Montreal, Canada. Pest reporting 
efforts for the IPP will be on the agenda. One of the objectives is to learn how 
EPPO is reporting to IPPC without duplication. Consideration will be made 
regarding the potential for NAPPO to use a similar strategy in order to reduce 
duplication of efforts. 

Next Steps 

Responsible Person Action Date 

Cynthia Landry Email information regarding posting on PAS for the 
last year to Ian McDonell. 

1/23/2014 
(Completed) 

All EG members Continue to post Official Pest Reports on the 
website that meet all requirements listed under 
ISPM 17 

Ongoing 

All EG members Send drafted alerts or ideas for alerts to chair Ongoing 
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Next Meeting 

Location Teleconference 

Date Likely to be held prior to the NAPPO annual meeting which is held in 
October. 

Proposed Agenda Items 

1. Touch base regarding EG assignments and the annual report. 

 
 


